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Minutes -January, 2018 - Regular Business Meeting 

President Nathaniel LaShore called the meeting to order on Sunday, January 28, 2018, the time was 3:00 
P.M. at the Masterpiece Barber College, located at 3510 East Bonanza Road, Las Vegas, Nevada. 

Board members Ms. Nancy Hathaway, Mr. Nathaniel LaShore, Mr. lhsan Azzam, and Ms. Antinette 
Maestas. Mr. Johnnie Williams was absent. 

The agenda was reviewed and approved as posted. 

Ms. Hathaway made a motion to dispense of the reading of the minutes for the October 1, 2017, since 
everyone had copies and they had been read. The motion included to accept the minutes as submitted. 
Mr. Azzam seconded the motion and all was in favor. 

Ms. Hathaway made a motion to dispense of the reading of the financial reports for the 1st and 2nd 

quarters since everyone has a copy and read the reports 2017-2018. Mr. Azzam seconded and all was in 
favor. 

Officers Report 
1. Ms. Hathaway reported that she has been busy up North. There is a new inspector up North and 

he is doing a great job. Ms. Hathaway is working on making a Barber Board lnstagram page. This 
was suggested by the District Attorney in Reno. 

2. Mr. LaShore reported that he has been doing business as usual. He's been out inspecting. He 
reports that individuals are still out working without a license. 

3. Mr. Johnnie Williams was not in attendance for meeting or for testing. 

4. Mr. Azzam reported that flu season is about to peak nationally. Nevada has peaked 3 weeks ago. 
Mr. Azzam suggests that we sanitize our hands constantly. Also, if you are sick you need to stay 
home. All these things will help prevent the spread of the flu. 

Old Business -



Ms. Maestas reports that the last 2 individuals that tested for Instructors have passed the exam and we 
now have 8 licensed instructors in the State of Nevada. We are growing. 

The. April 1, 2018 exam needs to be changed to April 81 2018. Since April 1, 2018 is Easter Sunday. 

New Business 

Michael Grimes - Mr. Grimes came before the Board to be able to exam in the State of Nevada. He does 
have a felony on his record, and his application was falsified. He did not disclose the felony and he has 

notarized affidavits for time working in California and he was not licensed for those times. He had no 

paperwork on his felony so Ms. Hathaway asked him to reschedule for the April 8, 2018 hearing. He was · 

told the deadline for this hearing would be February 28, 2018. He was told to bring all his paperwork 
with him. 

Michael Jefferson hearing - Mr. Jefferson came before the Board to be able to exam in the State of 
Nevada. He does have a felony on his record, and his application was falsified. He did not disclose the 

felony. He admits that his years of experience was falsified but he misunderstood it. He received a 
felony in 1999 for drug trafficking. He served 12 years in a Federal prison. He did drug programs and 

alcohol programs. He was released in 2011 ;;ind served 3 years' probation from 2/2012 through 2/2015. 
He is completely done. Ms. Hathaway made a motion to allow him to test providing he submit to 
random drug testing. He must resubmit a new application along with the drug test. Mr. Azzam seconded 

the motion and all was in favor. 

Billy Contreras hearing - Mr. Contreras came before the Board to be able to exam in the State of 
Nevada. He does have a felony on his record. He received a felony in 2006. He used his Aunt's credit 

card without permission. The felony was credit card fraud. He was on probation for 3 years and had to 
pay restitution of $2085.00. Everything was dismissed December 2009. Ms. Hathaway made a motion to 

allow Mr. Contreras to exam, and Mr. Azzam seconded the motion all was in favor. 

Hervey Erives hearing - Mr. Erives came before the Board to be able to attend Barber School. He has a 
felony on his record for attempted possession of stolen vehicle. The felony was in August 2012. He did 
10 months in prison. He was released with an honorable discharge April 2013. He bought a stolen motor 
from someone. Ms. Hathaway made a motion to allow Mr. Erives to attend barber school, Mr. Azzam 

seconded the motion and all was in favor. 

Arreail Garner hearing - Ms. Garner came before the Board to be able to attend Barber School. She got 
a felony in 2009. For possession. She has no paperwork. Ms. Hathaway told her she would have to 

reschedule for April 8, 2018. The deadline is February 28, 2018. 

Raphael Pinkney hearing - Mr. Pinkey came before the Board to be able to attend Barber School. He has 
felonies on his record. The first felony was in 2011 for possession of controlled substance and trafficking. 
He served 3 years' probation. He received his second felony in 2012. It was for the same charge but on a 

higher level which was Federal. He served 4 years and 6 months and was released June 2017. He did 

several programs while incarcerated. He is currently on Federal Probation for 4 years, after 1 year he 
could file and be released. Ms. Hathaway made a motion to allow Mr. Pinkey to attend school providing 

he submit to a random drug test. Mr. Azzam seconded the motion and all was in favor. 



- / 

Christopher Haywood hearing - Mr. Haywood came before the Board to be able to attend barber 

school. He had no paperwork and was told to reschedule for April 8, 2018. The deadline will be February 
28, 2018. 

. 
Vernon Burrell, William Thanadabouth, Manuelito Gonzales, and Fredrick Campbell NO SHOWED. 

Mr. Azzam made a motion to elect Nathaniel LaShore, Nancy Hathaway and Antinette Maestas to the 
mid-winter NABBA Conference in Savanna Georgia February 17-19, 2018. 

Mr. LaShore announced that Johnnie Williams is our new Board Member, he was not present today he 
had somet:iing already scheduled for this meeting. Congratulations to our re appointed Board member 
Nancy Hathaway. 

• Public Comment ? 

Ms. Hathaway made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Azzam seconded and all was in favor. 

Antinette Maestas, Secretary/Treasurer 

Ap~roved this ~ ii, 2018, by: 

Nathaniel LaShore, President 

er business before the Board the meeting was adjourned. 

Submitted by: 




